Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

October 9, 2012

Supervisor Sydoriw called this Budget Workshop to order at 6:43 P.M., October 9, 2012, at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting were Councilperson Pritchard and Hebbard.  Also present, Bookkeeper Linda Talma.

Supervisor Sydoriw stated we would start with the Lighting Districts.  
· Tindall Lighting will remain the same at $1,400.00.

· Westmoreland Lighting contractual expense will be increased by $92.00.  The rate will be .04 per thousand.  Revenues will increase by $190.00, using $1,500.00 from un-appropriated fund funds balance.
· Clark Mills Lighting contractual expense will be increased by $95.00.  The rate will be .03 per thousand.  This was raised a little as there is some un-appropriated fun balance, but not much.  Increase in revenues will be $375.00.
The Martin Drive Sewer Fund was reviewed next. 
 There are twenty-six (26) units on Martin Drive.  We have been using the fund balance in an effort to keep the cost down.  The fund balance is now just over $800.00.    The increase in tax revenue is $29.50 per unit.
The Town has always has a line item for sewer administration, which has a $100.00 balance.  The Bookkeeper stated that we could eliminate this line item and use the money to offset some fund balance.
Councilperson Hebbard stated he thinks the Martin Drive residents should be notified of impending increases in the sewer tax. 
The Bookkeeper stated that the amount of tax revenue increase would rise to $43.50 per unit if we don’t subsidize the payment.  It was decided to remove the $100.00 line item, take $364.00 from the fund balance to subsidize and $15,267.00 would be raised through taxes. 
Before moving on to the Water Districts, Supervisor Sydoriw premised by stating this tentative budget reflects a 3% raise for everyone except Elected Officials, Planning Board members, ZBA members and Board of Assessment Review.
Discussion was held on which employees should be given raises this year.  Councilperson Hebbard stated he has been comparing the Towns salaries to those of surrounding municipalities.  We are higher than some but lower than most.

The Supervisor went on to explain that the personal services line item in the Tindall Water District went down because the meter reader is now paid by voucher.  In the same regard the Bookkeeper added that the contractual expense category was increased to accommodate for the wages.
The Equipment/Capital Outlay line item was increased significantly from $5,000.00 to $17,000.00 in an effort to prepare for the failing hydrants within this district. Everything else will remain the same. 
In the Westmoreland Water District the meter reader will also be paid by voucher so the personal services line and the contractual lines are decreased and increased accordingly. 
Councilperson Eisnor arrived at 7:30 P.M.
Line item Equipment/Capital Outlay has been increased by $40,000.00 because the revenues are $40,000.00 more than the expenses. This will be used for updating any equipment as needed.

Councilperson Pritchard stated that this water district is already at maximum capacity.  A new source of supply would be needed in order to expand.  He thinks we need to get water from Rome or Mohawk Valley.  He said he can’t see anything happening until an agreement is reached with Whitestown.
Bookkeeper Talma stated that State Retirement is extremely expensive, that line item is the cost for just one (1) employee.  She stated that all Town employees are tier 4 now. Discussion continued on retirement programs.
Spencer Settlement Water District is now a negative $357.00 in Source of Supply after paying Rome the water charges. There are twenty (20) people in this district.
Rome bills four (4) times a year and the bill is always an even number.  Councilperson Pritchard stated that General Fund can loan Spencer Water money as long as they pay it back by the first of the year.  Discussion continued as the Bookkeeper ran the numbers.
The Bookkeeper stated we will need $3,000.00, Councilperson Pritchard stated we would need a resolution to increase the water rates.  After looking at the numbers and the fact that there will be one more billing this year the fund should be fine.  Spencer will need $5,400.00 in Revenue and the water rate will be the same.
Camelot Water doesn’t have a lot of activity.  We always bill $.44 per 1000 gallons over what Rome bills us.  The Bookkeeper stated that C. Jack Dodson stated we are responsible for the maintenance of the line and hydrants on Route 233. Therefore the Board decided to leave the contractual balance as is.
General Fund was discussed next starting with the salary schedule.  Supervisor Sydoriw went through the schedule and indicated the following positions will have a 3% raise, Bookkeeper, Supervisor Clerk, Deputy Town Clerk, Justice Clerk, Assessors’ Clerk, Deputy Highway Superintendent, Highway Clerk, Senior Library Clerk, Codes Officer, Water Plant Operator, Assistant Water Plant Operator, Water Clerk, Heavy Equipment Operator (HEO), Medium Equipment Operator (MEO), Park Maintenance, reinstate the 2011 salary of the ZBA chairman to coincide with the Planning Board Chairman, ZBA and Planning Board Secretary, Spencer Water Quality and Clerk to the Assessor.  
Discussion commenced again regarding which employees should receive wage increases.
Court Attendant will be added as a line item under Justice Court.
General Fund: 
Town Board Personal Services will revert back to the 2011 salary schedule for the Board as the raises they were awarded and then gave back last year were not removed from the line item.

Contractual will be raised by $1,000.00 in case someone wants to go to training classes.
Town Justices Personal Services is up because of the 3% raises for the clerks. 
Supervisor Personal Services also reverts back to the 2011 salary.  The Supervisor stated that his Bookkeeper, Linda Talma, is considering retiring sometime next year and there is a possibility that the Supervisor may step down that same year.  He wants to make sure that there will be enough money in the fund to train for her position.
The Bookkeeper stated the Board needs to decide if the new Bookkeeper will be paid through payroll or through voucher.  If they decide on payroll, there is not enough money there.  Councilperson Eisnor stated he would prefer to pay through voucher during the training period.  Bookkeeper Talma stated she thinks she would need at least a month to train someone.
Councilperson Hebbard feels the training period should be at least six (6) weeks if not eight (8) weeks training.  Councilperson Pritchard suggested that possibly Linda Talma would consider coming back during the busy times.  Bookkeeper Talma stated she is very open to that.
The Supervisor stated he thinks we should raise the Contractual Expense from $4,000.00 to $6,000.

Tax Collector was increased slightly due to the 3% raise for the Tax Collectors’ Clerk and for more envelopes.  The Bookkeeper explained the new budget item received from the County regarding the Assessors software, charges for assessment corrections and a credit for the fees charge by the Tax Collector for late billings/re-levied taxes. 
Assessors Personal Services has been increased to account for the 3% raise for the Assessors’ Clerk.  Councilperson Eisnor asked how many hours the Clerk works.  The math was done and it was determined the Clerk has 548 hours budgeted.
Councilperson Eisnor stated to leave the Assessor flat and apply the extra monies for the Assessors’ Clerk. This amounts to $617.00.

Town Clerk salary will remain flat, 3% raise for the Deputy.  The Deputy will have 780 hours to be used in 2013.  All other funds will remain flat.

Attorney Contractual Expense was left flat on the Tentative Budget however the Supervisor received a letter from Gregory Mattacola requesting the Town increase his hourly wage from $100.00 to $115.00.  Councilperson Hebbard stated he is fine with that as he has been with us for five (5) years now.  Councilperson Pritchard stated Attorney Mattacola is well worth $115.00 per hour.  The Supervisor agreed.  
Records Management is flat.  Contractual was reduced because the Codification project will be completed.
Operations of buildings Capitol Outlay was increased from $23,000 to $35,000.00 to allow for the purchase of a generator. There was some discussion regarding the different types of generators and also the lighting rods the Board had discussed purchasing.  The Supervisor thought possibly there is some grant money available. 
The Supervisor stated that it was almost 9:00 P.M. and we will stop there for tonight.  Thursday, October 11, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. and we will begin with the Highway Tentative Budget and Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy will join us.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk

